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MoGas Pipeline is issuing this Operational Critical Notice to inform all shippers of a Force 
Majeure event that has occurred on one of its upstream pipeline suppliers.  Panhandle Eastern 
Pipe Line Company issued the following Critical Force Majeure Notice informing shippers of a 
rupture to one of their pipelines.  This notice could impact your nomination into the MoGas 
pipeline.  MoGas recommends each shipper confirm what, if any, impact this event has had on 
their Panhandle Eastern Pipe Line nominations into MoGas.    
 
Please see Critical Force Majeure Notice from our upstream pipeline supplier Panhandle 
Eastern Pipe Line: 
 
Centralia 400 Line Force Majeure  
03/03/2019 - Centralia 400 Line Force Majeure 
  
This morning, Panhandle Eastern Pipe Line experienced a rupture downstream of the Centralia 
Compressor Station. This outage will require a section of the 400 Line to be shut-in for repairs, 
reducing mainline capacity. Effective immediately, until further notice, Panhandle will be 
limiting nominations through Haven to 1,125,000 MMBtu/day, with gas scheduled in accordance 
with Section 8.8 (c) of Panhandle's FERC Gas Tariff. This outage will be considered a Force 
Majeure event pursuant to Section 20 of Panhandle's FERC Gas Tariff. 
  
Shippers are encouraged to bring in physical flowing gas from their Primary receipt point, or 
physical market area receipt meters downstream of this outage in order to avoid the constraint, 
and potential scheduling reductions of their nominated activity.  
  
The cold weather restrictions outlined in Critical Notice ID 8196 will remain in effect. Panhandle 
will be requiring all Enhanced Firm Transportation (EFT) shippers to limit their physical 
deliveries (takes) to a one-sixteenth hourly rate of the nominated volume. 
  
Updates on the impact to shipper nominations will be posted as they become available. 
  
If you have any questions, please contact your Marketing or Customer Service Representative. 
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